Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes

July 15, 2013
      Memorial Hall
7:00 p.m.
Call to Order: Chairman Joe Judd called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Other members present: John Payne and Bob Manners.

Media Present: Diane Broncaccio, The Recorder

Acceptance of Meeting Minutes: Bob presented a motion to accept the meeting minutes of July 1, 2013 as presented.  John seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Noteworthy News:

· Bridge of Flowers Road Race

August 10, 2013

· 13th Annual Bridge Dinner

August 18, 2013

Department Liaison Reports:

Police Department – John reported that the Department is doing a fine job.

Shelburne Housing Authority – Members of the Selectboard met jointly with the Shelburne Housing Authority Commissioners on July 10th at which time, both Boards appointed Shelburne resident, John Bos as a Commissioner.  The Franklin County Housing and Redevelopment Authority will formally present Joanne Glier’s name as a candidate for the Governor’s seat.

Franklin Regional Council of Governments – John provided the following FROCG update:  The FRCOG’s Finance Committee met last week and made some year-end budgetary amendments and encumbrances.  An initial look at the FY’13 year-end budget shows that the year ended positively.  Meeting participants also discussed some building related problems.
Pratt Memorial Building Committee – Bob reported that the Committee officially awarded Margo Jones Architects the design contract.  Preliminary drawings for the restoration project will be available in September.  The Building Committee will continue to seek grant funding and will initiate discussions with Breezeway Farm and FRCOG’s Procurement Officer with regards to grant administration and oversight.

Town Office – Overall operations at Town Hall are running smoothly. 
Highway Department – Joe and the Highway Superintendent will begin hosting bi-monthly “Monday Morning” meetings with the hopes of bolstering communication.  Joe and Mark will continue to work with the Town’s employee assistance program seeking supervisory trainings that will benefit the Superintendent. Reclamation of Patten Road will begin this week.  Work on Taylor Road will follow. 

MTRSD Long Range Planning Committee – Joe reported that members of the Long Range Planning Committee have cancelled their July meeting to accommodate vacation schedules.  The next meeting will take place in August.

MTRSD Assessments – Joe reported the potential for Legislative changes that will impact the “minimum required contribution” formula.  It is unclear what the changes are or how they will affect the budgetary assessments of cities and towns across the Commonwealth.  Joe will report more as additional information becomes available.
Warner Bros. Production – Joe reported that he met with Warner Bros. representative Nancy Haecker and Mary Vilbon following the completion of filming in Shelburne.  Nancy recommended some suggestions that may benefit Shelburne should another film company come to town.  Joe intends to schedule a debriefing meeting with Bob Dean and Mary Vilbon in the near future.  Overall, Joe felt that the Production was a success and expressed appreciation to the Town of Buckland for working so well together.
OLD BUSINESS:

Proposed Street Vendor Permits – The Board requested that Terry remove the topic from the agenda until there is something new to report.

Proposed Development of the Glacial Pothole Area – Joe spoke with a representative from the Massachusetts Division of Fisheries and Wildlife who is willing to assist in the elimination of a variety of invasive species that the Botanist, Roberta Lombardi has identified in the glacial pothole area. Elimination of the invasive plants would restore the natural habitat of the area.  Joe is not sure whether there are costs associated with the work but he believes that it is a worthwhile effort.  Joe would like to appoint a Committee who would oversee many of the aspects associated with the proposed development of the area.
Assistant Assessor Position – The Town received two resumes for the position of Assistant Assessor position.  The Assessor’s will conduct interviews on Monday, July 22nd at 6:00pm.  Members of the Selectboard are invited participate (John, Joe and Terry will attend).
NEW BUSINESS:

Sherry Clark, Shelburne Free Public Library RE: Appointment of Thomas Dean – Sherry Clark, Chair of the Shelburne Free Public Library Board of Trustees is requesting that the Selectboard appoint Thomas Dean of 32 Tower Road to fill the un-expired term of John Pollard.  In keeping with the Board’s appointment policy, John Payne suggested that the Board invite Thomas in to their next meeting on July 29th.
OTHER BUSINESS:

Shelburne Housing Authority – John met with Robin Sherman, Executive Director of the Franklin Regional Housing & Redevelopment Authority to review the Shelburne Housing Authority budget.  During the discussion Robin expressed an interest in applying for Community Development Block Grants on behalf of Shelburne.  She requested an opportunity to make a presentation to the Board.  Although Board members are very happy with the services received by Breezeway Consulting; they expressed a willingness to invite a representative from the Franklin Regional Housing and Redevelopment Authority in to a meeting to learn more about their services.
Use of Town-Owned Parking Lots – Joe would like to have a discussion regarding the use of town-owned parking lots.  It has become apparent that some residents are using the town lots for overnight parking and/or long-term storage of unregistered vehicles, recreational vehicles, boats, etc.  John agreed to have a discussion with the Police Chief and Terry will send out an inquiry to cities and towns across the Commonwealth to see if anyone else has addressed a similar situation.

Selectmen’s Meeting Agenda RE: Format of the Meeting – The Board discussed changing the format of the agenda to include a five (5) minute comment period following Department Liaison reports to allow citizens an opportunity to bring forth and comments and concerns without having to sit through an entire meeting.  The Board will still offer a ten (10) minute public comment period before adjourning.

Joe also requested that Board members adhere to the procedure for scheduling appointments at subsequent meetings.  The procedure requires that individuals wishing to schedule an appointment must do so at least three (3) days in advance of the meeting.  John hopes that the Board will maintain some flexibility in the event an unexpected need for an appointment arises.

CORRESPONDENCE: None

PUBLIC COMMENT: None

ADJOURNMENT: Bob presented a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:55pm.  John seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Terry Mosher

Town Administrator
